
REVISED ANNOUNCEMENT
THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF SHAREHOLDERS 
PT GARUDA INDONESIA (PERSERO) TBK

It is hereby announced to the 
shareholders of PT Garuda Indonesia 
(Persero) Tbk, (“the Company”) that the 
Company revise Announcement of the 
Annual General Meeting Of 
Shareholders (“AGMS”) that was 
published in Kompas dated 6 March 
2020 as follows: 
- The AGMS previously scheduled for 

14 April 2020 was rescheduled to 22 
April 2020.

- The Shareholders who are entitled to 
attend the AGMS are the 
Shareholders of the Company whose 
names are recorded in the 
Shareholder Register of the Company 
as of 30 March 2020 at 16.00 western 
Indonesian time and/or owner of 
shares of the Company in securities 
sub-account in PT Kustodian Sentral 
Efek Indonesia (KSEI) at the closing of 
trading in Indonesia Stock Exchange 
(Bursa Efek Indonesia) as of 30 March 
2020 at 16.00 western Indonesian 
time.

Jakarta, 23 March 2020
PT Garuda Indonesia (Persero) Tbk

The Board of Directors


